St Peter's Church PCC meeting

14 July 2020 7:00pm - 8:30pm via Zoom
Minutes

Present: Chris Clayton, Peter Dickinson, Rachel Fell, Alan Garrow (chair), Sue Heapy, Oliver Longstaff, Sarah Martin, Christine McManus, Paul Medforth, Stella Pilling and Patricia Stableford.

Apologies: Barbara Agar, Kate Blake and Angus Turner
Present: Carole Raw
1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Apologies for absence

Apologies from those absent were noted.
3. Acceptance of the minutes of June's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 30 June were unanimously approved, subject to the addition of a note to minute 7 noting that some members were not in favour of re-opening church because it excludes people who can't physically re-join us.
4. Matters arising

It was noted that work is ongoing in relation to contactless giving.
In relation to the resumption of physical worship in church, there was a desire to utilise the best aspects of online worship when we do this. Aspects of online worship that were regarded as particularly valuable included using images during readings to aid reflection and contributions of music from families before the service. It was also felt to be important to ensure that Sunday worship remains a good experience for those online, whilst striking an appropriate balance between them and those present physically.
Alan encouraged those present to watch the Sanctuary talent show and expressed gratitude to all those involved. It was also noted that the "It's your move" Zoom call organised by the Hub had been well received and a further meeting is planned during the first couple of weeks of the new term.
5. Re-opening St Peter's
Alan tabled the paper circulated prior to the meeting outlining the plans for re-opening St Peter's for public worship. Alan also shared the proposed text of his email newsletter in relation to this.
The plans were broadly accepted and discussions focused on:

· The booking system for members of the congregation. Up to 23 households can attend each service – the 9.30 on each of the 26 July and 2 August are fully booked. Bookings will open for the remaining four Sundays in August on 20 July and places will be allocated in as fair a way as possible. A "standby" system for no-shows may be required in the future and this will be kept under review. People will be encouraged to be at church at least 5 minutes prior to the start of the service.

· Face coverings – as guidance develops, our advice on this may change. Face coverings are recommended.
· Communion will be administered in one kind only (wafers) and people will be invited to come up to the altar for communion, maintaining social distancing.

· Cleaning will take place before and after services. The disabled toilet and south door toilets will be in use. The kitchen will not be in use (bottled water may be available for those who need it).

· Pews – the same pews will be used for each service as this maximises the available space. It was suggested that those helping with or participating in the service could use seating in the café area.
6. Fabric – Altar frontals update
Alan drew attention to the paper circulated containing Polly Meynell's designs and revised cost proposals.  All were invited to express their views on the merits of the designs.
Although there were differing views on this, there was general agreement that the designs were good with strong colours, although some queried whether the designs were sufficiently specific to St Peter's. Overall, design "B" was preferred.
Members were however disappointed that the costs of producing a handstitched option had increased substantially when compared to the original estimate. Although Polly has offered a cheaper, printed alternative, it was felt this would not have the same impact or depth.
After further discussion, it was agreed that:

· We should stick to our original budget of £5000 (plus travel expenses).
· Alan should contact Polly and express our disappointment about the increased costs and our preference for design B. Polly would be asked to re-think and produce a design that does not compromise her and our standards and can be hand-stitched within our budget. If this is not possible, we should find a way of ending our relationship with Polly.
7. Acceptance of minutes of sub-groups

The minutes of the Standing committee (June meeting) were tabled and accepted.

8. AOB

In a brief Fabric update, Paul reported that the doors have been repaired and that he is still investigating a solution to the nave carpet edging.

9. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting. 
The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.30pm.
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	Alan to write/speak to Polly re designs and cost*
	Alan


*Post-meeting note: we are in the process of a constructive conversation with Polly at the moment, and hope to have a firm recommendation for the PCC soon.
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